TOWN OF HANOVER
OFFICE OF TOWN CLERK
TOWN HALL
550 HANOVER STREET
HANOVER, MASSACHUSETTS 02339-2217

Catherine Harder-Bernier Telephone (781} 826-5000
Town Clerk ext: 1011

From the Town of Hanover’s Annual Town Meeting, as convened May 5, 2014, continued
May 6, 2014, continued May 10, 2014, continued May 12, 2014, and dissolved May 12, 2014.

ARTICLE 48. - FEASIBILITY STUDY SYLVESTER SCHOOL

To see if the Town will vote to appropriate, borrow or transfer from available funds, an amount
of money to be expended under the direction of the Town Manager/ Hanover School Building
Committee for a feasibility study for the Sylvester Elementary School, 495 Hanover Street, for
which feasibility study the Town may be eligible for a grant from the Massachusetts School
Building Authority, or take any other action relative thereto. The MSBA’s grant program is a
non-entitlement, discretionary program based on need, as determined by the MSBA, and any
costs the Town incurs in connection with the feasibility study in excess of any grant approved by
and received from the MSBA shall be the sole responsibility of the Town.

Facilities Engineering Manager

We move that the Town appropriates the amount of Five Hundred Thousand Dollars
(5500,000) to pay costs of a feasibility study to consider options for adding to and
renovating the Center/Sylvester Elementary School located at 65 Silver Street in Hanover,
including the payment of all costs incidental or related thereto, and for which Town may be
eligible for a grant from the Massachusetts School Building Authority (“MSBA”), said
amount to be expended under the direction of the School Building Committee. To meet
this appropriation the Treasurer, with the approval of the Selectmen, is authorized to
borrow said amount under and pursuant to M.G.L. Chapter 44, or pursuant to any other
enabling authority. The Town acknowledges that the MSBA’s grant program is a non-
entitlement, discretionary program based on need, as determined by the MSBA, and any
costs the Town incurs in excess of any grant approved by and received from the MSBA
shall be the sole responsibility of the Town, and that the amount of borrowing authorized
pursuant to this vote shall be reduced by any grant amount set forth in the Feasibility
Study Agreement that may be executed between the Town and the MSBA.

So carries unanimously.

Catherine Harder-Bernier
Town Clerk



